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Tuesday 30 July 2019 Term 3 Week 2 

DATES TO REMEMBER 

TERM 3 
 

Friday 2 August  District Athletics  

5-9 August   Education Week 

Wednesday 7 August Touch Gala Day 

Thursday 8 August  K-2 Athletics Day 

Weeks 4-7   Life Education 

Friday 20 September Stage 2 AFL Fun Day 

Week 9    Beach & Creek 

 

ASSEMBLY TIMES 

Whole School  11:45am Monday weekly 

ES1  - Kinder  11:50am  Wednesday odd weeks  

STAGE 1 - Yr 1 & 2 12:45pm Thursday odd weeks 

STAGE 2 - Yr 3 & 4 12:30pm  Thursday even weeks 

STAGE 3 - Yr 5 & 6 12.00pm Wednesday even weeks 

 PRINCIPAL NEWS 

 
Athletic Carnival  

What a fantastic day on Friday. Students and 
staff alike returned to school buzzing after 
all of the action last Friday. Unfortunately, I 
had been battling a cold all week so, I chose 
to stay at school on Friday and Mrs Mirana 

was on site all day.  Not only were there many            
outstanding performances but I was told everyone     
exhibited outstanding sportsmanship and house pride. A 
huge thank you to all of the teachers for supervising 
events and to the P & C who managed the BBQ, keeping 
everyone fed and watered for the day.  
What a wonderful team effort. 

Kindergarten: 100 days smarter! 

While the older students were running, 
jumping and throwing, our youngest      
students were celebrating their completion of 100 days 
of school. They are of course 100 days smarter now! At 
school they were dancing,  playing, creating and of 
course eating party food! As I watched them dancing in 
the hall, it was amazing to see the level of engagement 
from every student. No more shyness, everyone was 
having a go, singing and dancing as one! I was lovely to 
see many students exiting the school on Friday          
afternoon, still wearing their crowns! They certainly 
were Kingy royalty last Friday! 

K-2 Athletics Carnival 

Next Thursday we will hold our annual athletics carnival 
for students K-2. They have been practising hard in the 
lead up to their big day. It is fun to watch them learning 
to run in their lanes. Something that is much harder 
than you think! Good luck to everyone on Thursday. 

Kingsley Day: PBL Reward 
 
Well, they have done it again! Students have once again 
filled the “Kingsley Barrel” with well earned tickets, 
which means a reward day is due. Last term we collected 
a list from students about their ideas for rewards and 
have pick one of them this time: “extra play time”.  
So, next Thursday afternoon from 12 pm – 1pm (after K-2 
carnival), we will have a mixed playground and extra   
playtime for students. This means that students can play 
in areas in which they may not always play, e.g. oval or 
fixed equipment, or with siblings. All teachers will be on 
duty, as this is usually class time and some extra play 
equipment will be available, e.g. totem tennis and music in 
the hall.  

We invite family members to join us for the hour if you 
wish, particularly if you are here for the carnival.       
Congratulations to our students who are 
showing us every day that they are: 
Safe, Responsible, Respectful and  
Resilient learners. 

Online Newsletters  

This term, we will transition to the online newsletters 
only. Most families already receive their news via School 
Stream or our  website already. I remind anyone who 
would still like a paper version of our newsletter, to     
request one from the office. If you make such a  request, 
we will honour this for the rest of the year.  Thank you 
for your assistance in this matter. 

Diana Foley 
Principal 

 CHANGE OF DATES—Stage 1 Assembly 
 

Due to K-2 Athletics Carnival and Book Parade the 
next two Stage 1 assemblies will be  

Friday 9 August—12.45 & 
Friday 16 August—12.45  

STUDENT ATTENDANCE 
 
As of next week, if students are absent from school, the 
parent/carer will receive an automated SMS to remind 
them to contact the school via school stream, Seesaw or 
phone to provide an explanation. 
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KIMP 

Please be advised any outstanding Term 2 KIMP payments need 
to be finalised in full by Friday 2nd August for your child to 
continue in this program. 

Year 5/6 Sydney/Canberra excursion  

Permission & Medical Forms are now due, please hand to the 
school office.  Final payment is now due. 

Cash Payments 

Reminder, when sending cash payments to school with your 
child, please ensure they are in an envelope or sealed zip lock 
bag, clearly labelled with student’s name, amount and what the 
payment is for. 

OFFICE HOURS  8.30am to 3.00pm LIBRARY NEWS 

Book Club Issue 5 has been sent to 
students.  The closing date is Friday 9 
August.   Please make orders and  
payments via online LOOP, no payments 
to the office. 
Book Parade will be on  
Thursday 22nd August.   
More information to come. 

Sally Kershler, Librarian 

 

 

 

Congratulations to Harry K. on his 
selection in the PSSA North Coast 
Softball team who will be competing 
in Tamworth at the State  
Championships later this term. 

UNIFORM SHOP 
WINTER SPECIAL, now the weather is cooling down check out 
these amazing specials available at the uniform shop. Remember 
to label all uniforms including hats so they can be returned if 
they end up in lost property. 
 
Limited sizes and stock: 
Track pants, only $15 V-Neck Jumpers $28 
Senior jackets for year 5 and 6 students $30 
 

   Uniform shop 
Monday 8:30—9:30 AND Wednesday 8:30—9:30 
 
Uniforms can be purchased outside of these times online via the 
PAYMENT tab (POP) on the school website, orders will be filled 
and delivered to students on the next available uniform shop 
day. Hats can be purchased any day. 

 
PBL Winners Week 2  

 

P & C News 
Our stall at Friday's Athletics Carnival was a great success! 
Huge thanks to everyone who volunteered their time on the 
day and to those who contributed their efforts beforehand, 
we couldn't have done it without you! 
 
A big shout out also to the local Woolworths and Coles        
supermarkets who both generously donated gift cards for the 
purchase of supplies for the event.  
 
And finally, thanks to those who bought the goodies! An   
amazing $1850 was raised and will be used to purchase new 
iPad resources for our kids to use in the coming months. 
 
The vibe on the day was fantastic, we look forward to         
repeating the fun at the K-2 Athletics Carnival on Thursday 
8th August, see you there! 
 
Keep up to date on P&C activities by liking their Facebook page 
at: 
https://www.facebook.com/kingscliffpublicschoolpandc/ or by 
searching for Kingscliff Public School P and C 

https://www.facebook.com/kingscliffpublicschoolpandc/
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CANTEEN CORNER 

School Canteen operates four days each week  

Commencing Term 2  

Tuesday, Wednesday, Thursday & Friday 

PLEASE HAVE ORDERS IN BY 9:15 AM 

VOLUNTEER ROSTER 
We are always looking for new volunteers, if you are interested in 

helping even for just an hour once a term, please contact the office 
on 0266 741 467. 

New volunteers will require Working With Children Checks.   

Please see the office for the paperwork 
 

PAYMENT OPTIONS 
EFTPOS—This is only for  Parents / Carers to use NOT children  
Online—via School Stream or the school website.  
Please include online payment receipt number on the paper bag.  
Cash—correct money is appreciated. 
All orders require a paper bag with the students name, class and  
order details.  
 

REMINDER  
CANTEEN IS CLOSED ON MONDAYS 

Thursday 1 August 

 Nadia & Kylie 

Thursday 8 August 

 Kylie & Nadia 

Friday 2 August 

 Shae, Cath, Holly & Trish 

Friday 9 August 

 Holly, Shae, Trish & Cath 

KIMP NEWS 

After our big week last week it is great to be back in the routine 
of lessons and rehearsals this week. It was wonderful to see    
Intermediate Band again yesterday morning and we are planning 
some performances for this term so have lots of reasons to    
practice! 
 

All students should have received a copy of their KIMP timetable 
at the end of last term. If you still don't have one at home please 
email me and I will email you a copy. Please take the time to go 
through the timetable and note any changes to days for lessons. I 
try to keep it the same but sometimes have to change the day to 
accommodate activities at school, excursion, public holidays,  
performances. 
 

We have had some really great lessons last week and this week 
and it feels like we have a lot of positive energy in the program. if 
you can keep encouraging the practice at home and making sure 
they have a routine to stick to we will keep this great momentum 
going and it will be an awesome term for all our musicians! 
 
Notes for Gold Coast Eisteddfod were handed out at Senior band 
this morning - forms and $15 for bus are due back by Friday next 
week 9th August (so they are all back before the Canberra       
excursion). I still need some parent drivers for the Big Band trip to 
the Eisteddfod on Friday 23rd August. Please let me know if you 
can drive on that day. 
 

We are off to a great start for the term! 
 
Nicky Cooper 
nicole.cooper15@det.nsw.edu.au 

Athletics Carnival 
AGE CHAMPIONS 

 
Well done to following students who were age champions at last 
weeks athletics carnival 

  Jnr Boys    11 Yr Boys  Snr Boys 
Champion -  Billy E        Harry K  Taj B 
runner up -  Byron M      Drew H         Lachlan S 
 

  Jnr Girls      11yr Girls  Snr Girls 
Champion -  Zahna B      Emily-Rose O Molly E 
runner up -  Trinity B      Natalie B  Grace E 
     
  

 
 

Athletics Carnival 

Thursday 8th August - Term 3 Week 3 
K-2 Athletics Carnival on our school oval. 

 

 
 
 

Blake B competed in Sydney at the State 
Cross Country championships, 
achieving 24th in the State. 
Congratulations on an 
amazing effort! 

 
 
 

 

Congratulations to the Kingscliff girls hockey team who won their 
game against Murwillumbah 2-1 and will now progress onto the 
next round to play Westlawn PS to determine the North Coast 
champions 
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 TILING CONTRACTOR 

Floors & Walls 

Quality Work 

25 Years Experience 

Phone Mike Sawyer 0414 071 486 

NSW Lic 157084C 

 

 

 

THIS WEEK AROUND THE SCHOOL 

  KPS Athletics Carnival 

   Our amazing P&C Volunteers Long Jump Track Events John, John & Dennis 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


